CENTRAL PLATTE VALLEY COORDINATION METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

8390 E. Crescent Parkway, Suite 300 Greenwood Village, CO 80111 303-779-5710 www.cpvcmd.org

April 26, 2019

ELEVATOR UPDATE: Millennium and Union Gateway Bridge Elevators

Dear Elevator User:

The Central Platte Valley Coordination Metropolitan District ("District") is responsible for the maintenance and upkeep of the bridge elevators. We understand the elevators are a critical component of mobility and access throughout the Central Platte Valley, and want to share the following information:

- ❖ The Millennium Bridge elevators have been in operation for almost 20 years, and the Union Gateway Bridge Elevators have been in service for over 10 years. We understand they don't always work as well as they should and we apologize for the inconvenience this causes.
- In order to address these pressing issues, the District is in the process of selecting a contractor to upgrade and modernize the Millennium Bridge elevators. The selection will be final in May. Design, review and City of Denver permitting will take place over the summer. Construction will begin in late summer/early fall. We anticipate the work will be complete by late fall/early winter 2019. The Millennium Bridge elevator will be inoperable during the 6-8 weeks when the elevators are being upgraded, alternate access will be via 15th street or Union Gateway Bridge.
- ❖ We know this will cause inconvenience and will do all we can to facilitate ease of movement through the area during this time. We will provide both directional signage and audio instructions as to how to navigate the area while the upgrades are underway.
- ❖ We care about your experiences in the Central Platte Valley and appreciate reports from users so we can respond quickly to problems as they arise. If you notice any issues, please call 303-478-8345 or email cole.kralik@aus.com
- The District Board of Directors meets monthly and meetings are open to the public. For more information, please contact Kathy Suazo, District Administrator at 303-793-1403 or email Kathy.suazo@CLAconnect.com

Thank You,

Bob Blodgett
District Manager
303-265-7916
Bob.Blodgett@CLAconnect.com